IMPOSITION OF A ROAD TABLE ON A CERTAIN LENGTH OF
THE B3405 SCHOOL LANE, PIRBRIGHT
STATEMENT OF REASONS FOR PROPOSING TO MAKE THE ORDER

During the last financial year there have been a number of additional new
requests for the introduction of a road table in certain roads, one of which was
in School Lane. At the March 2022 Guildford Joint Committee meeting,
members agreed to include this and several other road safety schemes in the
2022/23 programme.

Several site meetings were held between Surrey Highways Officers, the
Parish Council and residents regarding road safety outside the school in
recent years to investigate the current road safety issues. It was brought to
the officers’ attention that people did not feel safe when crossing School Lane,
especially during dropping off and picking up times and they were concerned
regarding the speed of vehicles.

One of the proposals that has been agreed by all stakeholders was to install a
road table on School Lane in the vicinity of the school.

Some drivers travelling from the westerly direction do not slow down when
entering the 20mph speed limit zone. The installation of a road table will
reduce the speed of vehicles in the vicinity of the school.

The above proposal will be advertised in the local press (The Surrey
Advertiser). County and Borough Councillors, Parish Council, stakeholders
and the police will be formally consulted.
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